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TO:

FROM:

The Honorable .Lincia Higgins
Minnesota Senate
328 State Capitol
75 Dr. MLK, Jr. Blvd.
St. Paul, Minnesota 55155

The Honorable Sheila Kiscaden
Minnesota Senate
325 State Capitol
75 Dr. MLK, Jr. Blvd.
St. Paul, Minnesota 55155
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The Honorable Kathy Tingelstad
Minnesota House ofReprel>entatives
403 State Office Building
100 Dr. MLK, Jr. Blvd.
St. Paul, Minnesota 55155

The Honorable Marty Seifert
Minnesota House ofRepresentatives
381 State Office Building
100 Dr. MLK, Jr. Blvd.
St. Paul, Minnesota 55155

RE: Annual Rules Report on Obsolete, Unnecessary, or I)uplicative Rules, as
Required by Minnesotll Statutes, Section 14.05, Subdivision 5

Annually .each agency is required under Minnesota Statutes, section 14.05 to submit a report
describing any rules or portions of rules that are. obsolete, unnecessary, or duplicative of other
state or federal statutes or rules. After review, we have found no Department ofEmployee
Relations (DOER) rules that are obsolete, unnecessary, or duplicative and that should be repealed.

DOER's rules are contained in three chapters ofMinnesota Rules: state employment and
personnel issues are in chapter 3900; chapter 3905 addresses affirmative action; and the
requirements and compliance for the Local Government Pay Equity Act are in chapter 3920.

If you have any questions regarding this report, please contact Lorna Smith at 651-259-3604.

Cc: Governor Tim Pawlenty
Greg Hubinger, Director, LCC
Tom Hanson, Governor's Office
Michele Timmons, Revisor of Statutes
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